
 

 
 

Monthly Business Meeting – Highlights and Summary of Minutes 
(Detailed minutes, recorded by the clerk, are located in the Secretary’s Office) 

 

The Regular Monthly Business Meeting was held on August 11, 2021 at 6:30 p.m. “Social 
Distancing” guidelines were still encouraged but the mask mandate has been lifted. Bro. 
Billy Compton served as moderator.  
 
Linda Sabo, Assistant Clerk, read the minutes of the July meeting. The minutes were 
approved without comment.  
 
Andrea Morrison gave the Treasury Report. She included a separate breakdown of receipts 
and expenditures of the general fund and the designated funds plus a report of the budget vs 
actual since the beginning of the year.  
 
Committee/Department Reports: 
Sunday School: Josh Veatch reported that due to concerns regarding COVID-19 and the 
health risks involved that Sunday School start up plans had to be changed. At this time there 
is not a definite date to start up all Sunday School classes.  
A question was asked about the start-up of children’s activities. Josh Veatch responded that 
as much as he also would like to see those activities started that we just don’t have a plan for 
that at this time.  
 
W.M.U.: Bro. Billy shared a Prayer Calendar One True Hope to begin our emphasis on Eliza 
Broadus. Our goal has been set at $2,000. WMU will next meet Sunday, August 15 @ 5:30.  
 
Trustees: None 
 
Transportation: Sam Graham reported that the bus was ready and available for use. 
 
Security: Sam Graham reported that the Security Committee had met on July 29th with 13 
members present. They welcomed Jason Underwood as a new member. Their next meeting 
will be September 23 @ 6 pm. 
 



Deacons: Jim Sabo, Jr. reported that in their previous meeting all current deacons and pastor 
were present. They discussed the meeting of Sunday School and church activities, it was 
determined best to continue with 2 worship services and not restart children’s activities at 
this time.  
 
Vision 24: Josh Veatch said that this committee had met and were brainstorming and 
planning with how to proceed.  
 
Old Business: Josh Veatch reported that he had checked on the cost of purchasing and 
installing 3 WIFI thermostats to control our units remotely. Keltner Contracting gave him the 
price of 3 thermostats for $750. Josh made the motion that we do purchase these. Sam 
Graham seconded. Motion carried.  
 
New Business: Representing the Nominating Committee, Lean Ann Moore distributed and 
presented the Report of the Nominating Committee for the upcoming church year, 
September 2021 – August 31, 2022. The report was accepted as presented and approved.  
 
Bentley Newcomb made a profession of faith and desires membership by baptism. Mark 
Carney made a motion to accept. Jim Sabo, Jr. seconded. Motion carried.  
 
Josh Veatch made a motion to dissolve the Parking Lot Fund because that project has been 
completed.  
 
Sam Graham made the motion to adjourn. Josh Veatch seconded. Motion carried.  
 



 
 



 
 



 
 



 
 



 
 



 


